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Message from the Acting Headteacher 
 
Asalaam Alaikum 
Peace be upon you. 

 
I hope you have had a happy and safe week. Thank you to all the parents who attended the 
Parent Forum session yesterday. As discussed, I would like to address our pupils’ attendance 
which needs to be at least 96%. Please refer to the chart on the next page.  
 

Monitoring attendance is a statutory duty for all schools and the school will make every effort 
to work collaboratively with parents to ensure children are in school and on time, in order to 
maintain a continuous and robust provision for learning. We understand that children will need 
to take time off due to illness, and occasionally for appointments therefore we kindly request 
that you let the school office know promptly of your child’s absence.   
 

Please view our school’s Attendance Policy on our school website; this also indicates strategies 
the school will take in order to upkeep attendance levels such as: reminder letters (absences 
and persistent lateness), meetings with parents and issuing fixed penalty fines for extended 
unauthorised absences.  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the parents and carers who always persevere 
and ensure their child/children are at school and on time. Should any of you wish to look at 
your child’s attendance, you can use the Arbor App to view this information. 
 

We have an exciting enrichment opportunity after school for our children after half term. These 
bespoke Forest School sessions will focus on developing our children’s understanding of Islam 
through hands-on experiences with nature. Please see the attached flyer for more information. 
Bookings will be for the half-term period and will be available, via Arbor, towards the end of 
this half-term.   
 

Insha’Allah, I hope you all have a restful weekend and please do not hesitate to talk to me for 
any queries.  
 

With best wishes, 
Mrs Saad 
Acting Headteacher 
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Pupils of the Week  
Al-Haqq (RH) 

 Abdulhafeedh Gulamhusein 
Abdulhafeedh has shown our value of 
Excellence by demonstrating amazing 
dedication towards his work. He strives towards 
success and never lets a challenge beat him! He 
will continue trying over and over until he 
achieves what he is aiming for. 
 
Abdulhafeedh is a great helper in class and 
always supports his peers and teachers. He has 
particularly impressed me this week by helping 
another peer write a story using all the phonics 
we have learnt in class. 
 
Keep working hard Abdulhafeedh! 
 
 
 

An-Noor (RW) 
 Ammar Husayn Jaffer 

Ammar Husayn is a consistent role model in 
our class. He embodies so many of the school 
values such as Kindness, Respect and 
Integrity. He is always looking out for all the 
children in the class and is a good friend to 
them all.  
 
This week he impressed his teachers by 
finding a really creative way to incorporate 
more writing in his play. He has been using his 
own personal interests to create models and 
labelling them, using lots of the phonics 
sounds we have learnt so far. What a great 
example of how play and learning fit so well 
together.  
 
Well done Ammar Husayn, we are so proud! 
 

 

Al-Kareem (1A) 
Maryam Rahim 

 

Maryam has demonstrated our value of 
Excellence this week. 
 
While writing her diary entry for the Big Write, 
Maryam made sure she composed each 
sentence orally and thought about how to make 
it interesting for the reader  by using some great 
adjectives and verbs. 
 
Her creativity and love for learning is shining and 
we are so proud of her! 
 
Well done Maryam! 

 

Al-Hakeem (1AZ) 
Masuma Khaki 

Masuma has worked very hard all week, 
making sure she is always putting in her best 
effort.  
 
Her work in English and Mathematics has 
been excellent and she has made sure to use 
and apply the correct key vocabulary to 
support her understanding.  
 
Masuma has been kind and helpful to her 
class peers, demonstrating our school values 
and ethos.  
 
It has been a pleasure to see this bright and 
positive attitude! 
 

 

Al-Khaaliq (2S) 
Zakariyya Mohamed 

Zakariyya has been working really hard in all his 
lessons this week.  
 
I am really proud of the effort he has put in to 
complete his work on time and to be respectful 
and compassionate to those around him.  
 
Keep up the excellent work Zakariyya! 

! 

 

Al-Wahhaab (2AS) 
Yousif Hussein 

Yousif has tried very hard in all his learning this 
week and has been working on staying on 
task, focussed and completing his work. He 
has tried to work more independently on 
competing his tasks, using resources 
available to support him and has been proud 
of his achievements.  
 
Well done, Yousif, keep up the hard work! 
 



 
 

 
 
 

Habib the Hujjat Primary Attendance Bear 
 

Many congratulations to  
Al-Khaaliq (2S) 

for being the class with the highest attendance for 5 WEEKS in succession. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Playground Markings  
 
We are very pleased to share that our Key Stage 1 playground now has thermoplastic 
markings with additional games to play during break and lunch times! 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Buddy Bench 
 
Our Key Stage 1 playground features a new buddy bench! Buddy 
benches are very popular in primary schools: they combat 
loneliness and bullying and promote friendship and the school’s 
values.  
 
We spoke about their importance and relevance during our 
assembly this week.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Dates for Your Diary 

 
 
 

FoHPS AGM   Friday 27th January – 18:00 

Last Day of Spring 1 (Finish time of 15:05 and 15:15)   Friday 10th February 

Half Term Break    Monday 13th – Friday 17th February  

Children Return to School   Monday 20th February  

Curriculum Meeting for Key Stage 1 (on site only)    Wednesday 1st March – 17:00 

Parent Teacher Meetings (online)    Tuesday 21st March 15:45-19:10  

Parent Teacher Meetings (online)    Wednesday 22nd March 15:45-19:10  

Last Day of Spring Term – School finishes at 14:00. 
Wraparound Care sessions to finish at 15:30 and 
16:45. 

  Thursday 30th March  

Staff INSET Day (school closed for children)   Friday 31st March  

First day of Summer Term   Monday 17th April 

 


